Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the St.Faith’s Centre on Monday 16th.June 2014 at 7.30pm
Present:
Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman), Mr A Armstrong,
Mr D Fortescue, Mr J Matthewson, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks,
Mr S Williams, 
 
Mr D. Roper, Mr S Fidler
Apologies:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr B Coe, Mrs.A.Collard, Police,

a) Public Participation Residents living adjacent to Newton Park expressed their continuing concern at the layout and asked that those attending the meeting with Sovereign on Wed.18th.June have an informal discussion after the council meeting.

b) Police Report There had been two minor offences logged during May.

c) County Council Report Mr.Roper reported that the Council had now reverted to the former committee system of governance. Although the local exchange had been upgraded not all cabinets in the area had been converted to fibre optic cabling but this should be completed shortly enabling a faster Broadband service.

d) Broadland District Council Report Mr.Roper was pleased to see that the Council had received £693 new homes bonus and he hoped that Broadland DC would be able to continue with this incentive scheme next year.
e) Norwich Airport Report Mr.Fidler reported that the airport had been sold by Omniport to the Rigby Group. He also noted that fee Wifi was to be introduced at the terminal.

f) Council Meeting
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest









Mr.A.Armstrong
Chair of St.Faiths Community Group



Mr.J.Mathewson
Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre committee member
Mr.R.Wilks

Grass Cutting






Mr.S.Williams

Proprietor Elm Farm





Mr.P.Woodcock
Agenda item 5
3. Minutes of the May meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the dog bin on Manor Road had been re-installed and the noticeboard lock at Abbey Road had been freed. Play area signs had been erected by NCC on Newton Street and the signs relating to dogs and parking at Newton Park had been erected. NCC had said that they could not agree to a no turning sign at the entrance to Mill Lane and that the no through road sign was adequate. Broadland would be placing an order for replacement signs at Newton Street and Old Norwich Road in the near future.

5. Planning Application 20140844 No objection was raised to minor amendments to the plot layout passed under ref. 20131521 (land adj. 55 Coltishall Lane).

6. Planning Enforcement No new cases

7. Co-option Mrs.Rachel Scarff of 1 Cross Keys Close was co-opted to the Council and signed the declaration of acceptance before taking her seat in the Council
8. Accounts passed for payment








J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£489.67

Pearce & Kemp
Lighting Maintenance


£235.98

Aquawash

Shelter Cleaning



£96.00

Norfolk RCC

Annual Subscription



£20.00

Paul Miles

Memorial re-furbishment


£300.00

Norse


Gang Mowing (3 fields – 6 months)

£713.82

E-On


Electricity
Council Hall


£26.01


E-On


Footway Lighting (DD)


£94.69

NPTP


Training Course Fee



£45.00
9. Financial Assistance No requests

10. Play Area Inspections 
The Clerk reported on discussions he had had with other clerks and the Council accepted his recommendation that an order be placed with David Bracey Ltd. in the sum of £100 + VAT for an annual inspection of Newton and Horsham play areas to the latest RPII certification and training of a group of volunteers to carry out intermediate inspections at a total cost of £75.00 +VAT if carried out at the same time as the inspection. Clerk to liaise with Mr.Armstrong re volunteers before arranging the date.

11. Newton Park The Clerk reported on a meeting he had with the Norse contracts manager on the way forward on grounds maintenance. A specification and quotation had been received but the Clerk was asked to obtain further quotations so that a decision could be made at the July meeting.

12. NDR
Mr.Fidler wished it to be recorded that he was extremely disappointed that the Council was not represented at the recent planning inspector’s procedural hearing in Norwich. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the inspectorate to obtain hearing dates as soon as possible so that the Council could seek to be represented. Mr.Williams indicated that he may be able to attend.
13. Fairholme Road The contents of an e-mail sent to the chairman were noted. The Council declined to comment on observations made on the attitude of the chairman but the Clerk was asked to reply and point out that the County Council (highway authority) had no jurisdiction on speed limits on a private road and their only involvement with a public footpath was to ensure that free passage was not obstructed.

14. Financial Regulations The Clerk gave a brief report on his opinion that financial regulations were required and he said he would bring some proposals for consideration to the July meeting.
15. Formal Sub-Committees The Clerk confirmed that these should always have clearly defined terms of reference and be held in public with the same notice requirements as a council meeting. It was agreed that the Council have a planning sub-committee to pass observations on plans if a decision was needed between meetings particularly when the Council did not meet in August. To ensure a quorum all councillors would be members.

16. Parish Councillor Training Mr.Armstrong hoped that all new councillors would undergo training plus any existing members who felt so inclined. The Clerk confirmed that there was no statutory requirement but it was to be encouraged. The Council confirmed that a course fee of £45 would be paid to Norfolk Parish Training Partnership for Mrs.Scarff to undertake training.

17. Lottery Funding Mr.Armstrong said that £1,848 of grant money received needed to be spent and this needed to be decided upon at the July meeting.

18. Correspondence
Mr.P.Nightingale had written to express concern that no action had been taken on removal of the large conifer in West Lane burial ground. The Clerk was asked to write to the Rector urging speedy action and reminding him that the Council had agreed to pay half the cost.







The Clerk reported that a conference for clerks and councillors organised by Norfolk ALC and SLCC was being held in Norwich on July 1st. and that he would be attending on behalf of Horsford P.C. No councillors expressed a wish to attend.

The Council had been sent a copy of a letter from a resident in Newton Street to Broadland Planning Dept. concerning late night working at Newton cars and prolific parking in Newton Street. The Clerk reported that he had also been ‘phoned on this matter and had written to Newton Cars.

19. Invitations and Events  Norfolk Rural Community Council AGM would be held in Dereham on June 30th.

20. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  The Clerk asked on behalf of Mr.Coe whether consideration could be given to stopping up the lane which leads from West Lane to a dead end at the Cromer Road. This matter did not find support from the Council. Mr.Matthewson said it was an appropriate time for members to walk around the parish to report back on any actions required by the Council. Mr.Wilks asked if a dog bin could be installed at the junction of Mill Lane and Meadow Farm Lane. The Clerk would contact Broadland DC. Mr.Williams reported he was now in possession of the stencils required for use at the cemetery gates.

21. Next Meeting  July 21st. St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.



